Update for Chippenham Area Board

Update from	Seagry Parish Council
Date of Area Board Meeting	Monday 9 January 2012

Headlines

- Pleased to report improvements and repairs to potholes and road surfaces in the Parish carried out by Wiltshire Council.
- Work is to commence on the new fencing for the recently transferred allotments from Wiltshire Council.
- New gates replacing styles to give greater accessibility to the network of footpaths for the elderly, disabled and small children have been grant aided and work is to start with volunteers providing in-kind funding.

Projects

- About 20 village volunteers turned out on a Sunday morning to help plant a hedge around the site of our new hall. Spurred on by the sight of the completed foundations we set about completing the task before lunch and a rewarding drink in The New Inn. The first of the pre-manufactured structure of Goss Croft Hall has arrived and with any luck the main structure will be up by January 13th. The fitting out and finishing should see us with a wonderful facility in time for the Jubilee. We have been pleased as a Parish Council to offer our support through borrowing from the Public Works Loan Board and contributing £100.000 grant to the Village Hall Trust. This loan will be paid back to the Public Works Loan Board from our precept over fifty years.
- Representatives from our Parish Council were present at a very well attended Parish Forum organised by ChAP in Sutton Benger on November 30th.

Future Events/Dates for the diary

• The next Seagry Parish Council meeting is at Seagry Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 3rd January